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	TOWN OF HOPEDALE

78 Hopedale Street - P.O. Box 7

Hopedale, Massachusetts 01747
Tel: 508-634-2203     Fax: 508-634-2200


	Finance Committee



January 18th, 2020 Meeting Minutes
8:00 am, Town Hall Draper Room
The Chair Called the Meeting to Order at 8:05 am
Attendees:

Finance Committee: S. Hockenbury -Chair E. Callahan, K. Hopkins, C. Strapponi, D. Comastra

Administrator: B. Reed

Selectmen: B. Keyes – Chair T. Wesley

Building Inspector: B. Speroni

Board of Assessors: E. Holland -Chair

Water & Sewer: T. Watson

Police: Chief M. Giovanella

Fire: Chief T. Daige

Highway: C. Nadeau -Superintendent

Parks: D. Howes – Chair J. Abbruzzese

Library: R. York

Board of Health: J. MacDonald – Chair D. Howes, W. Swift, C. Villa

Treasurer: S. L’Etalien
Events:
The Building Inspector provided his budget proposal, principally level funding all expenses, and provided information on inspections performed and fees collected over the last three years.
The Board of Assessors presented at 8:15 and showed level-funded expenses principally and reported that they were close to hiring a new principal assessor.

Water and Sewer reported at 8:45 with a proposal for an increase of about 3% in total.  There is a need to look for new water sources as two wells are drying up.  There was some discussion of longer-term capital plans and reporting on the positive relationship with the highway department, and the Milford water department.  They also alerted the finance committee to an application from the Railroad company to open a recycling center in Hopedale and so they want to monitor that and find out how much water that may require.
Police presented at 10:05.  Mostly level funding expenses, salaries are still to be negotiated.  The principal concern of the Police Department is that they are understaffed.  The department is also used as a training facility for other departments as we always seem to be hiring recruits who then must attend the academy.  This constant recruitment is a strain on overtime and the officers both personally and professionally.  The police department also alerted the committee that new tasers would need to be purchased soon as the models the force currently uses will be losing their certification. Words expressing support of the public safety departments and these concerns would be taken under advisement.

The Interim Town Administrator presented on behalf of the accountant at 10:40. The proposal had level-funded expenses and a placeholder for a yet to be negotiated salary. 
The Fire department presented at 11:00.  The Chief opened with discussing a grant opportunity to hire four new firefighters if the town paid for one firefighter in year one and then one and half in years two and three, and then in year four, we would have all four fully on the roles.  There is a need for more full-time firefighters as the re-call rate is not as good as it was hoped it would be, and to cover the shifts for injured firefighters, or those at the academy, as the fire department also struggles to retain firefighters like the police department.  The Fleet of vehicles is also old and needs to be replaced as they are burning through their repair and maintenance budget.  The current year budget also underfunded the call firefighter line, as the number of call firefighters was not accurately accounted for.  The ambulance department is suffering from many of the same problems as the fire department.

Highway presented their budget at noon and offered a level-funded budget.  The exceptions being salaries for negotiation, and an additional one time increase in the gas system of $15000 for updating.  The gas system runs on Windows 95 and uses ribbon printers and needs to be modernized. Discussion around a new salt shed and wash bay were discussed, and that maybe it would be worth dissing with Milford highway about sharing facilities.

Parks presented at 12:31. They opened with a request of $30000 to do maintenance and the trees in the park around the playground area, as the trees have some dangerous deadwood that could be a safety concern for people in that part of the park.  Because the trees are in the park, they fall under park department supervision and not the Tree Warden.  The park department otherwise had a level-funded budget.  They also expressed that many organizations in town like the softball and baseball leagues do a fair amount of maintenance, and other private citizens volunteer to help the parks do more than they have the funding for.

The Library presented at 1.  The Library budget was mostly level-funded except for the state-mandated increase in programming.  The new Library Director has been putting together a process to evaluate the costs of the roof repair.  There are also concerns about the front doors, and the repointing needed for the building.

The Board of Health presented at 1:25. The contractual increase to Harvey for trash pick is 3%, and because the costs to Wheelabrator are higher than anticipated, that part of the trash collection will also need to increase.  The Board of Health also requested an increase of 3hrs/week to the health inspector and a rate increase.  They sighted overwhelming demand for his services.  Trash collection was discussed as maybe something that needs to be moved to a fee-based system or something the town stops providing.  The Recycling center maybe needs to make some changes, and the Board of Health expressed interest in looking at Blackstone’s system to see if any best practices could be replicated in Hopedale.

The Treasurer presented at 2:25, with a level-funded proposal.  The exceptions being negotiated salaries, and a small bank fee increase.  The bulk of the discussion surrounded the debt service, and the impact and rollout of the $2.5million bond approved at the Annual Town Meeting in 2018.

Finally, the Interim Town Administrator presented the general government budget at 3 pm.  Like the other departments, expenses were mainly level-funded and placeholders for salaries awaiting negotiation.

The Chair called the meeting to Adjournment at 3:30 pm

